Minutes of the Meeting of the Northridge East Neighborhood Council Board Meeting

May 20, 2009

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:10PM by President Steve Patel.

2. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Peter McCarty.

3. Roll Call: Steve Patel, Thomas Baker (excused), Peter McCarty, Barry Greenberg, Kelly Lord, Pamela Butts (excused), Yeprem Davoodian (excused), Don Dwiggins, Nestor Fantini, Alice McCain, Lucille Meehan, Caroline Moore (tardy- excused), Brittny McCarthy (excused), Connor Lansdale (tardy-excused), Steven Ramirez. Quorum was present.

4. Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve minutes from April 15, 2009 made by Mr. McCarty, 2nd by Mr. Lord. None opposed, motion passed.

5. Comments from Public Officials:

a. Council District 12 – John Bwarie discussed the city’s sidewalk ordinance and city budget briefly. There is no update on the city budget as results of the May 19 election have changed some items. 

b. Department of Neighborhood Empowerment – Raymond Yu filled in for Melvin Caños and announced upcoming events. Mr. Caños attended later and passed out fliers regarding the May 30th Valley Regional Congress.

c. Senior Lead Kathy Bennett – No appearance.

d. DWP – Simone Taylor from DWP gave a presentation on the new mandatory water conservation efforts for the city. As of June 1st, residents may only use their sprinklers on Mondays and Thursdays before 9AM or after 4PM. Residents may hand water their properties any day before 9AM or after 4PM. Citations and fines will be given to residents who do not comply. Ms. Taylor also discussed the water rate system: water allotments are based on lot size, the number of people in a household, and temperature zone (based on zip code). Residents that go over their monthly allotments will be charged more per billing unit. Many concerns were raised by NENC and the public, Mr. McCarty encouraged all concerned citizens to join the NENC Environmental committee and Ms. Taylor encouraged them to attend City Council meetings. 
6. Public Comments:
a. Kathy Arnos addressed the Council and public looking for volunteers for Memorial Day weekend’s Greek Festival. Mr. Lord proposed a motion to buy lunch for Festival volunteers for up to $500 of previously allocated funds, 2nd by Ms. Meehan. One recused, one opposed, motion passed. 

b. Joel Lipin from Senior Services Business Council discussed their Senior Dance on May 29th for all those ages 55 and up. Mr. Lipin also discussed the Senior Health Day they will be putting on October 17th to provide flu shots and medical screenings for those ages 55 and up. Mr. Patel asked about a screening for all people regardless of age; Mr. Lipin responded that they would like to be able to do that but it is difficult to get many vaccines and they would like to offer them to seniors who are at a higher risk. He asked the Council to sponsor the Senior Health day event in the amount of $500. Issue deferred to June meeting. 

7. Old Business:

a. 18240 Superior St. – No update. 
b. Zelzah Speed Limit – This issue is currently held up in committee and is deferred to June meeting. Don Graham from Granada Hills South Neighborhood Council voiced his NC’s support with NENC against the speed limit increase. 

c. City Ethics Training – More NENC members have completed their ethics training. 

d. Rollback of White Oak Zoning and other PLUM Projects – Mr. Dwiggins briefly updated the Council regarding PLUM Projects. 

e. Salute to Recreation – Salute to recreation is May 29th -31st. Mr. Patel reminded everyone of the May 30th fireworks show that NENC helped sponsor and said the festival was a great way to promote NCs and the work they are doing for their communities. 
f. 18259 Halstead St. – Mr. Fantini reported that the NENC Land Use Committee met April 29th but Pastor Lin did not attend. Concerned neighbors met on May 13th and invited the Land Use committee to attend and observe their future meetings. They want to have another meeting in June, hopefully with Councilman Smith. The neighbors would like access to the NENC website to update the community regarding the issue. Bob Joyce addressed the Council and the public representing the neighbors’ concerns which include traffic flow, noise, a decrease in property values, fear the church could expand to neighboring properties, and most of all having a business in a residential area. They are collecting signatures for a petition against the church getting the proper permits it needs. They are also looking for volunteers to help them organize and collect more signatures. They expect a hearing regarding the issue to happen some time in the fall. Mr. Joyce will send the petition to the Council to post on their website. 
8. New Business: 
a. Election Procedures – Mr. Dwiggins gave a brief presentation and update regarding the elections procedures. He recommends the entire board has elections every two years rather than staggered elections. Mr. Dwiggins made a motion to submit their Election Procedure worksheet with the stipulations NENC chose to the city clerk, 2nd by Mr. Lord. Motion passed. 

b. Motion Regarding DWP Watering Limitations – Mr. McCarty wants the Environmental Committee to head up the issue and mentioned concerns the Committee would address. Mr. Greenberg reminded everyone that the DWP is enforcing a city ordinance, not their own policy. Motion on DWP limitations deferred to June meeting. 

c. LADOT Adopt a Street – The NENC has sponsored cleanup crews to clean up the sidewalks on parts of Balboa Blvd. and Lassen St. on May 27th and May 28th. Though sidewalk cleanup is technically the residents’ responsibility, the Council wants to kick-start the effort to clean sidewalks because many residents are unaware of their responsibility. NENC would like anyone who knows of other areas in need of cleanup to let them know. Motion to buy lunch for sidewalk cleanup crew deferred to June meeting. 
d. Mr. Patel’s Trip to Sacramento – No update. 

e. Approve Fiscal Year 2009-2010 Budget – Mr. Lord passed out a copy of the 2008-2009 Budget and announced the changes for the upcoming 2009-2010. Mr. Lord made a motion to approve the new 2009-2010 Budget, 2nd by Ms. McCain. A discussion regarding NE/W Vision ensued. Mr. Patel gave an explanation about NE/W Vision and what it does. Motion: 1 opposed, motion passes. 
f. Website Proposal – Mr. Greenberg made a motion to approve Mike Kritzman from Websperations for $2,000 spread over 12 months to update NENC website, 2nd by Mr. Lord. Motion passed. 

g. NENC Participation in Valley Regional Congress – Mr. Dwiggins made a motion to provide financial support to Valley Regional Congress in the amount of $1,000; 2nd by Mr. Lord. Mr. Greenberg voiced his opinion that the last minute request for money is inappropriate. Mr. Dwiggins noted the packet of information came to the NENC earlier but was not addressed. Motion: 1 opposed, motion passed. 
h. DONE – Mr. Caños passed out fliers regarding the Valley Regional Congress and apologized that he had not been to NENC meetings since January. Mr. Patel requested Mr. Caños update him on important information so Mr. Patel can announce it at meetings Mr. Caños is unable to attend. 

i. California State Budget – No update. 

9. Committee Reports:

a. Mr. Ramirez discussed the success of Citrus Sunday. He also announced that the Environmental Committee will work with Kathy Arnos to promote recycling and green teams in the community. The Committee will attend the upcoming Greek Festival to help recycle bottles, cans, and cooking oil and grease. 

b. Mr. Greenberg noted that Mr. Ramierz’s term is up in June; an announcement should be posted throughout the community so possible candidates can be aware. Mr. Ramirez is allowed to seek another term. 

10. Mr. Patel adjourned the meeting at 9:10PM. 

